Center Township Board of Supervisors April 12, 2022 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Jodie Stoneking and Dave and Cheryl Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the March business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Cheryl Brendel gave an update on the spotted lantern fly. They have spread across the state and are in Washington County now. The insect attacks fruit trees and grape vines as well as the tree of heaven. Traps will be placed in six townships, including our park. Mrs. Brendel presented literature on what to look for. Harry suggested she visit the local granges and senior citizens gatherings to share the information.

Clean Up Days will be held on April 21st, 22nd and 23rd from 8:00 to 4:00 each day.

There were no new code enforcement updates. Harry reviewed the engineering report.

A motion was made by Dan to adopt Resolution No. 2-2022 authorizing the Chairman and Vice Chairman to sign documents pertaining to PennDOT permitting. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the Wells lot split. Harry explained that the property is partially in Wayne Township on Oak Forest Road and is being split to sell the parcel with the home. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 3-2022 to destroy obsolete records as listed. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to advertise for bids for the Barton Hollow DGLVR Phase II project. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. The bids will be opened and read at noon on May 10th.

Dan made a motion to advertise for bids to make improvements to Oak Road and Woods Road. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. The bids will be opened and read at noon on May 10th.

The foundations for the radar signs have been poured. Harry thanked PennDOT for assisting with traffic control.

The generators have been delivered. Lucas Electric will install once Columbia Gas updates the meter.

Harry stated that cameras were posted on Hoy Hill, Stewart Run and Knight Hollow Roads to catch unpermitted overweight traffic. Several were caught with one company accumulating fines of \$20,000.00. The Board is working with them to perform road repairs in lieu of the fine.

Day Horr Secretary

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:17 p.m.